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COMMISSION MEMBERS 

Mike Johnson, Chairman, At-Large David Nix, Vice Chair, District 2 
Teresa Spicer, District 1 Brit Adams, District 3 
Joshua Owens, District 4 Gary Gaulin, District 5 
Mickey Haney, At-Large 

 
AGENDA 

6:00 pm, Monday, November 4, 2024 
Council Chambers - Oconee County 415 S Pine St, Walhalla SC 29691 

 
1. Call to Order 
2. Invocation  
3. Pledge of Allegiance    
4. Approval of minutes from October 7, 2024 
5. Public Comment for Non-Agenda Items (4 minutes per person) 
6. Commission Member Comments 
7. Staff Comments 
8. Discussion regarding County Emergency Services with Director Scott Krein 

a. Public comment 
b. Discussion/ vote 

9. Discussion regarding Scenic Highway Proposal, HWY 130 sponsor KOBA. 
a. Public Comment 
b. Discussion/ vote 

10. Adjourn  
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COMMISSION MEMBERS 

Mike Johnson, Chairman, At-Large  David Nix, Vice Chair, District 2 
Teresa Spicer, District 1  Brit Adams, District 3 
Joshua Owens, District 4 - Absent  Gary Gaulin, District 5 
Mickey Haney, At-Large 

 

STAFF 

James Coley 

Elise Dunaway 

Kyle Reid 

 

MEDIA 

None 

MINUTES 
6:00 pm, Thursday, October 7, 2024 

Council Chambers - Oconee County 415 S. Pine St, Walhalla SC 29691 

 
1. Call to Order – Mr. Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 

 

2. Invocation was led by Mr. Nix. 

 
3. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Johnson. 

 
4. Approval of minutes from September 16, 2024 – Mr. Adams made a motion to approve 

the minutes; Seconded by Mr. Haney. Approved unanimously.  
 

5. Public Comment for Non-Agenda Items (4 minutes per person): 
 

6. Commission Member Comments:  
Mr. Gaulin appreciated the comradery in the community after being affected by 
Hurricane Helene. 
Mr. Nix expressed his disappointment in the lack of audience. 
Mr. Johnson brought up the effects of Hurricane Helene and preparation for potential 
future events  
 

7. Staff Comments: 
Mr. Coley reminded the member that there is only one meeting in November due to 
early voting. The meeting is on November 18, 2024 at 6:00PM. 
 

8. Discussion regarding Traffic Impact Studies for subdivisions with proposed access from 
County roads. 

a. Public comment 
b. Discussion/ vote 

Mr. Nix made a motion to request Mr. Root draft the proposed changes that were 
suggested by Council and bring and back to Planning commission for further 
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discussion. Seconded by Mrs. Spicer Motion Failed 2/4. Mr. Adams, Mr. Haney, 
Mr. Nix, and Mr. Johnson opposed. 
 
Mr. Nix made a motion to allow Mr. Tom Markovich to speak. Motion Passed 6/1 
Mrs. Spicer opposed.  
 
Mr. Markovich spoke regarding the ordinance and how it evolved out of a 
settlement in a lawsuit with the county in which he was involved.  
 
Mr. Johnson made a motion to recommend to council that nothing change in the 
ordinance. Seconded by Mr. Nix. Motion Withdrawn. 
 
Mr. Haney made a motion that Mr. Root determine a way to include the SCDOT 
ARMS Manuel in Section 26-5b so it reflects that should be the document of 
reference. Motion withdrawn. 
 
Mr. Johnson Made a motion to send the reviewed document back to county 
council with the recommendation of no changes.  Seconded by Mr. Adams. 
Motion Passes 4/2 Ms. Spicer and Mr. Gaulin opposed. 
 

9. Adjourn – the meeting was adjourned at 6:47 PM. 
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James Coley

From: Raj Patel 
Sent: Friday, November 1, 2024 11:17 AM
To: Planning Info
Subject: Scenic Rochester hwy proposal

 

In favor off. 
 
Raj 1119 Rochester hwy 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
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James Coley

From: Pete Butenhoff 
Sent: Saturday, November 2, 2024 2:23 PM
To: Planning Info
Subject: SC Scenic Highway Proposal

I support this proposal for the long term survival of our beautiful highway here in Oconee County.  Thank you board 
members for all you to to preserve this true golden corner of SC while continuing orderly growth and good jobs for all.  
We are truly blessed to live here. 
 
Peter Butenhoff  
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James Coley

From: O WATSON JOHNSON 
Sent: Sunday, November 3, 2024 3:54 PM
To: Planning Info
Subject: 11/4 Planning Commission Meeting

Please read this at the meeting: 
 
My name is Watson Johnson.  I live in Salem and support this new request for designating Highway 130/Rochester 
Highway as a scenic highway. 
 
In the previous request, most of the comments about the beauty of the road mentioned the beautiful view from the 
dam.  There is no question that the view is unmatched.  Chairman Johnson then raised the question of would the road 
be so desirable if the trees were not along the remainder of the road and the view was different. 
 
Since that time, I have focused on the entire experience of driving along Highway 130 from Seneca to the Highway 130 
and 183 split.  The beauty of the road is that it isn’t cluttered.  While the road is now lined with trees, they are far 
enough from the road to create an open, relaxed feeling while driving.  When you are driving along this road you begin 
to realize there is very little that is not naturally there.  For lack of a better description, it’s a scenic drive. 
 
We have the opportunity to use the available protections allowed by the scenic highway designation while the road is 
still in its natural state.   
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Watson Johnson 
 



Good evening, Oconee Planning Commission.


I am John Steele and my wife and I live in the Keowee 
1,2,3 Subdivision which is bordered by HWY 130  
(Rochester HWY.)


We definitely support the designation of a section of 

this HWY as a SCENIC HWY.


This stretch of Highway 130 and its corridor has historical 
significance in the village of Newry and the William 
Bertram trail and even in the naming of this highway in 
honor of Samuel Bruce Rochester who made great 
contributions to Oconee County.


In addition, Rochester Hwy offers extensive recreational 
opportunities and exceptional scenic beauty as it is 
bordered by outstanding lake and mountain views , forest 
canopy, and natural habitat.


We ask that the Planning Commission please protect this 
section of 130 for now and for generations to come by 
designating it a SCENIC HWY.


Thank you!
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James Coley

From: Dave Emanuel 
Sent: Sunday, November 3, 2024 11:09 PM
To: Planning Info
Subject: Keep Oconee Beautiful proposal

 

Please read my statement (below) at the November 4th Planning Commission meeting.  
 
Approving the KOBA proposal seems like a no-brainer to me. The county will benefit from periodic litter 
pickup that does not consume county funds or resources. Litter pickup operations will also put additional 
eyes on the highway and shoulder areas which may uncover issues before they become problems. 
Additionally, by designating the specified area as a Scenic Highway billboards will not be permitted. This 
effectively eliminates a form of visual litter and also saves the county money as it will not have to deal 
with applications to erect billboards. Another consideration is billboards installed along a two-lane highway 
present a hazard as they can distract a driver's attention from the road and oncoming traffic ahead.   
 
It is my understanding that the current proposal has changed the boundaries of the Scenic Highway 
designation so that in no longer covers the area in which adjacent land owners found owning property 
next to a scenic highway was objectionable.  
 
I encourage the Planning Commission members to vote in favor of keeping Oconee beautiful and approve 
the KOBA Scenic Highway proposal.  
 
 
Dave Emanuel  
Seneca, SC  
 
 


